
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
POLICY NUMBER:           SRD518095      REPLACING POLICY:      SRD497357  
 
CLIENT NUMBER:           332156         BROKER: RDA INC.                       
 
 
 
1.  SPONSORING ENTITY:   ONTARIO PROFESSIONAL PLANNERS INSTITUTE (OPPI)
 
2.  SPONSORING ENTITY'S
    Address:             201-234 EGLINTON AVE E         
                         TORONTO ON  M4P 1K5    
 
3.  Policy Period:       from 01 January 2019 to 01 January 2020 
                         at 00:01 local time at the address
                         shown above without tacit renewal
 
4.  Limits of Liability: $  5,000,000  per LOSS per member
                         $  5,000,000  per policy period per member            
 
5.  Deductible:          $          0  per LOSS
 
6.  Premium:             $          44 per member
 
 
                         * All amounts shown in Canadian dollars
 
7.  Retroactive Date:    N/A
 
8.  These Declarations provide the INSURED with coverage under the policy
    wording ( AS35E-SRD-16-CAN/QUE ) which is attached hereto.
 
9.  Endorsements forming part of this policy at issuance: 1 to 11 
 
10. INSURERS:            Aviva Insurance Company of Canada               25.0% 
                         Temple Insurance Company                        25.0% 
                         Everest Insurance Company of Canada             20.0% 
                         Arch Insurance Canada Ltd.                      15.0% 
                         XL Reinsurance America Inc.                     15.0% 
 
It is agreed that the above INSURERS are binding themselves, severally and not 
jointly, each in its layer of coverage only, and each only for that amount 
determined by multiplying its percentage proportion of coverage by the amount of
the LOSS. 
 
For purposes of the Insurance Companies Act (Canada), this document was issued 
in the course of the subscribing INSURERS' insurance business in Canada. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
INSURANCE MANAGER:       ENCON Group Inc.
                         500-1400 Blair Place
                         Ottawa, Ontario  K1J 9B8
 
The INSURERS have duly authorized ENCON Group Inc. to execute and sign this 
policy of insurance. 
 
 
                                                    
 
 
Dated: 22 October 2018                            _____________________________
                                                    David G. Cook, President
                                                    Authorized Representative



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         Endorsement No.: 0001 
                         Standard Form: I-2EO       
                         Attached to and forming part
                         of Policy Number: SRD518095  
 
 
                         Insured Services
 
 
It is agreed that Item 8 of Part I – Definitions is amended to read as follows:
 
8.  Insured Services
 
    Those services rendered by the INSURED, while acting within the scope of the
    INSURED’S duties as professional planners, as defined by the Ontario
    Professional Planners Act and customary to that practice.
 
Except as otherwise provided by this endorsement, all terms, provisions and 
conditions of this policy shall have full force and effect. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         Endorsement No.: 0002 
                         Standard Form: C-24EO      
                         Attached to and forming part
                         of Policy Number: SRD518095  
 
 
                         Crisis Management Expenses Coverage 
 
 
It is agreed that the INSURERS agree to reimburse the Named INSURED for CRISIS 
MANAGEMENT EXPENSES subject to a maximum of $75,000 per policy period regardless
of the number of suits, claimants or INSUREDS, such expenses being reasonably 
incurred by the INSURED for public relations services to mitigate any actual or 
potential negative publicity resulting from a CLAIM or a circumstance that could
reasonably give rise to a CLAIM. 
 
This sublimit is included in and does not increase the limit of liability as 
stated in the Declarations. No deductible shall apply to this coverage. 
 
Furthermore, it is agreed that the following definition is added to Part I – 
Definitions of this policy: 
 
16. Crisis Management Expenses
 
    Reasonable fees, costs and expenses incurred and paid by the Named INSURED
    for public relations services to mitigate any actual or potential negative
    publicity resulting from a CLAIM or a circumstance that could reasonably
    give rise to a CLAIM. However, CRISIS MANAGEMENT EXPENSES does not include
    any internal salary or overhead expenses of the INSURED. 
 
Except as otherwise provided by this endorsement, all terms, provisions and 
conditions of this policy shall have full force and effect. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         Endorsement No.: 0003 
                         Standard Form: D-4EO       
                         Attached to and forming part
                         of Policy Number: SRD518095  
 
 
                         Disciplinary Action - Legal Expenses Coverage
 
 
It is agreed that the INSURERS agree to indemnify the INSURED MEMBER for LEGAL 
EXPENSES subject to a maximum of one hundred thousand dollars ($100,000) for the
total of CLAIMS reported during the policy period, such expenses being 
reasonably incurred by the INSURED MEMBER while under investigation or when 
called upon to appear before a disciplinary committee formed by virtue of any 
provincial act or before any court called upon to adjudicate any infraction 
envisioned in the said act(s). 
 
For the purpose of coverage provided by this endorsement, the following 
definition will apply: 
 
17. Legal Expenses
 
    All amounts payable by an INSURED to a lawyer for conferences, counselling,
    investigation preparation of documents and transcripts, and witness fees
    provided that such amounts are payable to the lawyer.
 
Except as otherwise provided by this endorsement, all terms, provisions and 
conditions of this policy shall have full force and effect. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         Endorsement No.: 0004 
                         Standard Form: E-11CEO-1   
                         Attached to and forming part
                         of Policy Number: SRD518095  
 
 
                         Extended Reporting Provision
 
 
If the INSURANCE MANAGER cancels this policy for reasons other than non-payment 
of premium or deductible or non-compliance with the terms and conditions of this
policy, or upon its expiry refuse to renew this policy, the Named INSURED shall 
have the right within ten (10) days of the effective date of cancellation or 
non-renewal of this policy, upon payment of an additional premium to be 
determined, to an extension of the coverage granted by this policy for CLAIMS 
made against the INSURED during the period of one (1) year after the effective 
date of such cancellation or expiry, but only with respect to INSURED SERVICES 
rendered or alleged to have been rendered before the date of such cancellation 
or expiry. 
 
If the Extended Reporting Period extension is purchased, the entire premium 
shall be deemed earned at its commencement without any obligation by the 
INSURERS to return any part thereof and it shall not in any way increase the 
limit of liability set forth in the Declarations. Any CLAIM that is first made 
and reported to the INSURANCE MANAGER during the Extended Reporting Period (if 
purchased) will be deemed to have been made on the last day of the policy 
period. 
 
The acceptance by the INSURED of the INSURERS’ offer of a new policy relieves 
the INSURERS of any obligation it may have had to provide Extended Reporting 
Period coverage under this policy. 
 
Except as otherwise provided by this endorsement, all terms, provisions and 
conditions of this policy shall have full force and effect. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         Endorsement No.: 0005 
                         Standard Form: E-13EEO     
                         Attached to and forming part
                         of Policy Number: SRD518095  
 
 
                         Employment Practices Wrongful Act Liability
 
 
The purpose of this endorsement is to broaden the coverage provided by this 
policy. 
 
In consideration of an additional premium of 0$ it is agreed that,
subject to a sublimit of $100,000 per CLAIM and per policy period/annual 
aggregate per INSURED MEMBER, this policy shall apply to CLAIMS for EMPLOYMENT 
PRACTICES WRONGFUL ACTS. 
 
This sublimit is eroded by the payment of the sums provided for in Item 2 of 
Part II of this policy. Furthermore, this sublimit is included in the limit of 
liability of the INSURERS and does not increase the limit of liability of the 
INSURERS. 
 
For the purposes of coverage provided by this endorsement, the following are 
added to Part I – Definitions: 
 
Solely as used in the context of this endorsement, CLAIM means a written or oral
allegation of an EMPLOYMENT PRACTICES WRONGFUL ACT advanced by an EMPLOYEE of 
the INSURED MEMBER. 
 
EMPLOYMENT PRACTICES WRONGFUL ACT means any actual or alleged:
 
1.  wrongful termination of employment;
 
2.  discrimination or harassment of any EMPLOYEE of the INSURED MEMBER;
 
3.  wrongful deprivation of career opportunity or failure to employ or promote;
 
4.  wrongful discipline of EMPLOYEES;
 
5.  negligent evaluation of EMPLOYEES;
 
6.  employment-related misrepresentation;
 
7.  employment-related defamation;
 
8.  retaliatory treatment against any EMPLOYEE of the INSURED MEMBER on account
    of such EMPLOYEE’S exercise of his/her rights under law.
 
EMPLOYEE means former, present or future salaried, part-time, temporary and 
leased employees of the INSURED MEMBER, but does not include independent 



 
 
 
 
 
contractors. EMPLOYEE also means any applicant for employment with the INSURED 
MEMBER. 
 
Exclusions
 
The following additional exclusions shall apply to coverage provided by this 
endorsement: 
 
(a) this insurance does not apply to CLAIMS arising out of or attributable to
    any grievance brought pursuant to a collective agreement;
 
(b) this insurance does not apply to contractual damages for any actual or
    alleged wrongful termination of an individual employment contract, but shall
    apply to CLAIM expenses for any actual or alleged wrongful termination of an
    individual employment contract;
 
(c) this insurance does not apply to CLAIMS arising out of or attributable to
    any actual or alleged violation of the Fair Labor Standards Act (except the
    Equal Pay Act) or similar provisions of any federal, provincial,
    territorial, state or local law or regulation governing the payment of wages
    (including but not limited to the payment of overtime, on-call time, rest
    periods and minimum wages) or the classification of EMPLOYEES for the
    purpose of determining EMPLOYEE'S eligibility for compensation or other
    benefits.
 
This endorsement will be subject to a deductible of $1,000 per CLAIM per INSURED
MEMBER; moreover, such deductible shall apply to investigation, adjusting and 
legal defence expenses. 
 
Except as otherwise provided by this endorsement, all terms, provisions and 
conditions of this policy shall have full force and effect. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         Endorsement No.: 0006 
                         Standard Form: I-6DEO      
                         Attached to and forming part
                         of Policy Number: SRD518095  
 
 
                         Definition of Insured
 
 
It is agreed that Item 6 of Part I – Definitions is amended to read as follows:
 
6.  Insured
 
   (a) All members of the SPONSORING ENTITY, as mentioned in the Declarations
       who presently subscribe to this insurance contract;
 
   (b) any present or former employee of the INSURED MEMBER while acting within
       the scope of their duties for the INSURED MEMBER;
 
   (c) each and every personal corporation of an INSURED MEMBER as defined
       under Item (a) above, but solely for CLAIMS arising out of an error,
       omission or negligent act in the rendering of INSURED SERVICES by the
       INSURED MEMBER as defined under Item (a) above;
 
   (d) all retired members who have left the profession, and who subscribed to
       this insurance policy.
 
Except as otherwise provided by this endorsement, all terms, provisions and 
conditions of this policy shall have full force and effect. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         Endorsement No.: 0007 
                         Standard Form: L-5EO       
                         Attached to and forming part
                         of Policy Number: SRD518095  
 
 
                         Libel and Slander
 
 
It is agreed that Item 9, Libel and Slander, of Part III – Exclusions is deleted
in its entirety. 
 
Except as otherwise provided by this endorsement, all terms, provisions and 
conditions of this policy shall have full force and effect. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         Endorsement No.: 0008 
                         Standard Form: P-2AEO      
                         Attached to and forming part
                         of Policy Number: SRD518095  
 
 
                         Penal Defence Reimbursement
 
 
It is agreed that the INSURERS will reimburse the INSURED MEMBER for legal 
costs, charges and expenses (excluding salaries or loss of income) incurred in 
defending the INSURED MEMBER for offences under the Criminal Code in respect of 
charges laid in Canada if the defence of such allegations proves to be "fully 
successful" and such allegations occurred during the course of the rendering of 
INSURED SERVICES of the INSURED MEMBER. For the purposes of this clause, "fully 
successful" means the withdrawal of charges, an acquittal or the return of a 
"not guilty" verdict. 
 
It is further agreed that the maximum limit of liability of the INSURERS under 
the present endorsement shall be one hundred and fifty thousand dollars 
($150,000) per INSURED MEMBER per policy period. 
 
Except as otherwise provided by this endorsement, all terms, provisions and 
conditions of this policy shall have full force and effect. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         Endorsement No.: 0009 
                         Standard Form: S-3EO       
                         Attached to and forming part
                         of Policy Number: SRD518095  
 
 
                         Students
 
 
It is agreed that coverage is extended to students providing INSURED SERVICES, 
provided direct supervision is given at all times. 
 
Except as otherwise provided by this endorsement, all terms, provisions and 
conditions of this policy shall have full force and effect. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         Endorsement No.: 0010 
                         Standard Form: S-9CEO-2    
                         Attached to and forming part
                         of Policy Number: SRD518095  
 
 
                         Cyber Security and Privacy Liability Extension
 
 
It is agreed that the INSURERS shall pay, on behalf of the INSURED MEMBER, up to
a maximum sublimit of liability of $100,000 per annual aggregate, per INSURED 
MEMBER for all LOSS that the INSURED becomes legally obligated to pay as a 
result of a CLAIM for CYBER SECURITY AND PRIVACY LIABILITY, and REMEDIATION AND 
NOTIFICATION EXPENSES. 
 
This sublimit is eroded by the payment of the sums provided for in Item 2 of 
Part II – Insuring Agreements. Furthermore, this sublimit is included in and 
does not increase the limit of liability as stated in the Declarations. No 
deductible shall apply to this coverage. 
 
BREACH EVENTS must initially be reported to the CYBER BREACH COACH by telephone 
at 844-772-9237. 
 
The INSURED shall also report the BREACH EVENT and all CLAIMS to the INSURANCE 
MANAGER as soon as practicable and prior to the date of the termination of this 
policy. 
 
Solely with respect to coverage provided by this endorsement, it is agreed that:
 
(a) CLAIM means: 
 
    any written or oral allegations of any actual or alleged:
 
    (i)   DATA PERSONAL INJURY;
 
    (ii)  PRIVACY BREACH; or
 
    (iii) SECURITY BREACH;
 
    received by the INSURED and resulting from an error, omission or negligent
    act arising out of the operations of the INSURED MEMBER.
 
(b) LOSS means:
 
    (i)   DAMAGES and sums provided for in Item 2 of Part II – Insuring 
          Agreements resulting from a CLAIM for CYBER SECURITY AND PRIVACY 
          LIABILITY, and REMEDIATION AND NOFTIFICATION EXPENSES; and
 
    (ii)  one or more CLAIMS resulting from the same or related error, omission
          or negligent act arising out of the operations of the INSURED MEMBER,



 
 
 
 
 
          regardless of the number of suits, claimants or INSUREDS. Such CLAIMS
          will be considered first reported within the policy period in which
          the earliest CLAIM was reported and subject to that single sublimit
          of liability.
 
It is further agreed that, for the purposes of coverage provided by this 
endorsement, the following definitions apply: 
 
1.  Breach Event(s)
 
    A circumstance where REMEDIATION AND NOTIFICATION EXPENSES may arise.
 
2.  Breach Notice Law
 
    Any law or regulation that requires an organization to notify persons that
    their PERSONAL INFORMATION was or may have been accessed or acquired 
    without their authorization.
 
3.  Cyber Breach Coach
 
    Legal counsel designated by the INSURANCE MANAGER for consultative services
    with respect to BREACH EVENT(S). 
 
4.  Cyber Security and Privacy Liability
 
    Any actual or alleged:
 
    (a) DATA PERSONAL INJURY;
 
    (b) PRIVACY BREACH; or
 
    (c) SECURITY BREACH;
 
    arising out of the operations of the INSURED MEMBER.
 
5.  Data
 
    Representations of information or concepts in any form.
 
6.  Data Personal Injury 
 
    PERSONAL INJURY arising out of the distribution or display of DATA, by 
    means of an Internet website, the Internet, an intranet, an extranet or 
    similar device or system designed or intended for electronic communication
    of DATA.
 
7.  Intellectual Property
 
    Intellectual property, including a certification mark, trademark (including
    collective or service mark), trade name, trade dress, trade secret or 
    copyright, but does not include any domestic or foreign patent or 
    patent-related rights.
 
8.  Personal Information
 
    Information about an individual that constitutes non-public personal 
    information as defined in Canada by the federal Personal Information and 



 
 
 
 
 
    Electronic Documents Protection Act or any other similar protection laws 
    of any Canadian province or foreign country.
 
9.  Personal Injury
 
    Injury, including consequential BODILY INJURY, arising out of one or more 
    of the following:
 
    (a) oral, written or electronic publication that slanders or libels a 
        person or organization, or disparages a person’s or organization’s 
        goods, products or services; or
 
    (b) oral, written or electronic publication that violates a person’s right
        of privacy. 
 
10. Privacy Breach
 
    Unauthorized access, use or disclosure of PERSONAL INFORMATION that is in 
    the care, custody or control of the INSURED MEMBER either in an electronic 
    or physical format.
 
11. Remediation and Notification Expenses
 
    CYBER BREACH COACH fees as well as reasonable and necessary expenses 
    incurred by the INSURED MEMBER due to a SECURITY BREACH or PRIVACY BREACH 
    for:
 
    (a) the use of a computer security expert to determine the existence and 
        cause of a SECURITY BREACH or PRIVACY BREACH;
 
    (b) the determination of persons whose PERSONAL INFORMATION was accessed 
        or acquired without their authorization;
 
    (c) advertising, public relations or other media services to mitigate any 
        actual or potential negative publicity resulting from any SECURITY 
        BREACH or PRIVACY BREACH;
 
    (d) broadcast, electronic, printed telecast or telephonic announcements, 
        communications or notices to notify individuals whose PERSONAL 
        INFORMATION was accessed or acquired without their authorization; 
 
    (e) legal fees incurred to determine the applicability of and actions 
        necessary by the INSURED MEMBER to comply with BREACH NOTICE LAW due to
        a PRIVACY BREACH; and
 
    (f) credit monitoring services for a period not exceeding twelve 
        (12) months from the date of the SECURITY BREACH or PRIVACY BREACH.
 
    However, REMEDIATION AND NOTIFICATION EXPENSES do not include any internal
    salary or overhead expenses of the INSURED nor does it include costs, 
    money or securities paid by the INSURED to the author of a cyberextortion
    threat. Cyberextortion, in the context of this definition, means a demand 
    for money or something else of value in exchange for not carrying out a 
    threat to commit harm to computers, information systems or DATA. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
    It is agreed that the INSURANCE MANAGER’S consent to expenditure of such 
    REMEDIATION AND NOTIFICATION EXPENSES must be obtained prior to being 
    incurred.
 
12. Security Breach
 
    Any failure to prevent:
 
    (a) unauthorized access to or use of any computer software, network or 
        electronic information system, or the unauthorized introduction or 
        transmission of a computer virus or similar program; or
 
    (b) unauthorized access to, use or disclosure of THIRD PARTY CORPORATE 
        INFORMATION that is in the care, custody or control of the INSURED 
        MEMBER, either in an electronic or physical format.
 
13. Third Party Corporate Information
 
    Information of a third party not insured under this policy which is not 
    available to the general public and is provided to the INSURED MEMBER 
    subject to a mutually executed written confidentiality agreement or which 
    the INSURED MEMBER is legally required to maintain in confidence.
 
    However, THIRD PARTY CORPORATE INFORMATION does not include any PERSONAL 
    INFORMATION or INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY.
 
Except as otherwise provided by this endorsement, all terms, provisions and 
conditions of this policy shall have full force and effect. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         Endorsement No.: 0011 
                         Standard Form: BSRDTRAIL   
                         Attached to and forming part
                         of Policy Number: SRD518095  
 
 
                         Loss of Earnings
 
 
It is hereby agreed that all reasonable expenses incurred by the INSURED at the
request of the INSURERS or the INSURANCE MANAGER, to assist in the investigation
or defence of the CLAIM or "action", including actual loss of earnings up to
$750 per day per INSURED MEMBER because of time off from work.
 
Except as otherwise provided by this endorsement, all terms, provisions and 
conditions of this policy shall have full force and effect. 


